


Answer:

On 7 October 2015, the Department received advice from Senator Peris’ Chief of Staff 
advising that the Senator was currently visiting Christmas Island and would like to visit 
the Immigration Detention Facility on 9 October 2015.  

The application was refused for a number of reasons:

1. the protocol requires a member or senator to give 7 days’ notice of a visit to an 
immigration detention facility 

2. To support such a visit requires a risk assessment which could not be 
undertaken in the available time.

3. There was a high degree of operational activity at the time of the requested visit 
to the Immigration Detention Facility on 9 October 2015.

On 9 October 2015 the Australia Border Force informed Senator Peris of the decision 
not to grant permission to visit the Immigration Detention Facility on this occasion,
as there was insufficient time to allow for appropriate arrangements to be made.

Guidance has been provided as per the above link to Senator Peris’ Office to support 
future visits to Immigration Detention Facilities.




